
  

Minutes 
Evaluation Committee Meeting 

Town of Lake Park, Florida 
Request for Proposal 105-2019 

External Auditing Services 
Wednesday, June 19, 2019 8:30 a.m. 

Commission Chamber, Town Hall, 535 Park Avenue 
 

The Evaluation Committee meeting was conducted on Wednesday, June 19, 2019 at 8:47 
a.m. Present were Finance Director Lourdes Cariseo, Commissioner John Linden, Daniela 
Russell (Seacoast Utility Authority), Joseph Lo Bello (Juno Beach, Town Manager) and 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez. 
 
Town Manager John D’Agostino thanked the Committee members for volunteering to assist 
the Town with this Request for Proposal for External Auditing Services.  
 
Finance Director Cariseo called the meeting to order at 8:47 a.m. and introduced the 
Committee Members as follows: Town of Lake Park Commissioner John Linden; Town of 
Juno Beach Town Manager Joe LoBello, and Chief Financial Officer with Seacoast Utility 
Authority Daniella Russell. She explained that each member would provide their evaluation 
of the submittal and provide their total score (see Exhibit “A”).  
 
Each Committee Member described their individual process of evaluating each submittal. 
The firms were ranked in alphabetical order: 
 
Coler, Donten, Levine, Cohen, Porter & Veil, P.A.   286 
EFPP Group, CPA’s PLLC      237 
Grau & Associates       284 
Keefe, McCullough & Co., LLC     251 
Marcum LLP        276 
Nolen, Holt & Miner, P.A.      286 
 
The Committee discussed if a presentation from the top two-firms were necessary. They felt 
it was not necessary. 
 
Motion:  Daniela Russell moved to recommend Nolen, Holt & Miner, P.A. as the 
Town’s External Auditing Services provider; Commissioner John Linden seconded the 
motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:56 a.m.  
 
________________________________ 
Town Clerk Vivian Mendez 
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